STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (SCA)

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD

NOVEMBER 20, 2012

I.  Attendance.  The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:00 p.m., November 20, 2012 at the StoneBridge Swim and Tennis office.  The following Directors, officers, and guests were present: 


a.  Randy Hall, President


b.  Kay Cason, Vice President


c.  Matt Sawrie, Secretary-Treasurer


d.  Clay Crenshaw, Director


e.  Jamie Howell, Director


f.   Harold Watson, Director

II.     Recurring Reports


a.  Swim and Tennis Report.  Jamie described the activities of the ad hoc search committee to arrive at a model for staffing and operating the S & T program.  Based on the work done by the search committee, Jamie recommended and the Board unanimously adopted a staffing arrangement similar to the existing general manager model but with added structure and increased Board involvement in the S & T program administration and management.  The Board will begin a formal search for a full time general manager and Jamie and Kay will conduct initial interviews with candidates after Thanksgiving.  Randy will work with the other Directors to revise and publish a more comprehensive job description for the general manager position and the successful candidate will be placed on contract for a minimum of one year.  Going forward, the general manager will be employed by and report directly to the Board of Directors thru the Board's S & T Liaison Director.  Jamie volunteered to continue as the S & T Liaison for the forthcoming year.  Matt will initiate actions to complete the inclusion of the S & T books into the SCA accounting architecture by the end of calendar year 2012 at which time the S & T Officer position currently held by Jason Smith will be eliminated.  Harold stated that the amount paid to the Board's accounting service will need to be revisited due to the increased scope of work and level of effort the accountant will experience after combining the S & T and SCA books. The Board excused the ad hoc search committee with thanks for a job well done to all the members who gave freely of their time and expertise to assist the Board in defining the staffing structure for the S & T program.


b.  In light of the Boards decision to pursue implementation of a refined general manager staffing model, the Board decided to decline to serve as preceptor for the internship applied for by the student from Northwestern. 


c.  Jamie presented the three bids she obtained for painting portions of the S & T facility and recommend that the Board award the work to Mr. Mack Vick who submitted the most comprehensive, lowest cost proposal.  The recommendation was approved unanimously and work will be scheduled to begin after the Thanksgiving/Christmas holidays.  Roger will replace rotted facia boards prior to painting.  

III.  Current Projects/Issues.


a.  2012 Resident Mailing.  The Board finalized plans for the annual mailing of StoneBridge windshield decals to the resident and non-resident Members.  Each family will receive 2 decals by mail and additional decals may be obtained by contacting Kay.  Again this year the mailing will contain a "how-goes-it" letter from the Board outlining the accomplishments of the past year.  A copy of the newly-adopted Common Area Rules and Restrictions will also be included in the envelope in compliance with the requirement promulgated in Article VII, Section 1 of the SCA by-laws.  Jamie has arranged for 125 employee temporary passes to be printed and the cost will be shared with Touchstone Golf, LLC.  The passes will not bear a year and will be issued only to SCA and Touchstone employees who will be required to return them upon termination of their employment.


b.  Web Site Upgrade.  Clay stated that he has completed 90 - 95% of the work needed to transition the StoneBridge SCA web site to the new iPage software and management.  The site is operational and the Directors voiced their collective admiration of the new site content and format.  


c.  Neighborhood Watch Cadre.  Kay reported that the next step in organizing a Neighborhood Watch Cadre for StoneBridge will be an evening meeting hosted by the Bossier City police department and that it will be held at a date to be determined early in 2013 in order to avid conflicts with holiday events.


d.  North Fence Replacement.  Randy briefed the Directors on the status of the Board's offer to the resident at 217 Bridgepoint Cr.  The resident paid past due assessments but has not returned the signed agreement outlining the Board's conditions for replacing a portion of the fence on the rear of the resident's lot.  Randy will e-mail the resident and ask him to complete and return the agreement so that a contract to work on the fence can be let.


e.  Secretary-Treasurer Succession.  Harold agreed to understudy Matt for the remainder of Matt's term as Secretary-Treasurer and take over the office when Matt rotates off the Board next April.  Harold voiced strong support for the initiative for combining the S & T and SCA books and was given assurance by Randy that the initiative would implemented by January 1, 2013. 


f.   Kay clarified that automobiles and other vehicular traffic on our streets has the right-of-way over golf carts the streets but stated that she hopes residents will be more aware of and courteous to golf cart drivers now that the city has marked the crossings.  

VI .  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:05 P.M. with thanks to all those attending.  The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for December 20, 2012.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall

President, 2012-13

